Follow up to the European Parliament recommendation to the High Representative of the Union for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy and Vice President of the European Commission, to the Council and to the Commission on the 2013 review of the organisation and the functioning of the EEAS, adopted by the Commission on 8 October 2013
1.
Rapporteurs: Elmar BROK (EPP/DE) & Roberto GUALTIERI (S&D/IT)

2.
EP reference number: A7-0147/2013 / P7_TA(2013)0278
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 13 June 2013
4.
Subject: 2013 review of the organisation and the functioning of the EEAS
5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Foreign Affairs (AFET)

6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The resolution addresses some recommendations to the European Commission, the Council and the High Representative and Vice President of the European Commission, bearing in mind that there has been good progress in setting up the EEAS but that more can be achieved in terms of synergy and coordination between the EU institutions, as well as political leadership and visibility and finally by strengthening the instrumental nature of the Service.

The focus of the resolution is mainly on the leadership and a more rational and efficient structure for 21st century diplomacy, on the "appropriate structure" for ensuring a comprehensive approach, on the reform of the financial procedures for effective external action, on the Delegations, on the implementation of the Declaration on Political Accountability, on the training and the consolidation of a European diplomatic esprit de corps, on the recruitment base and finally on the longer term.
7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

According to the political decision that created the European External Action Service and which contains a provision requesting a report reviewing the Service as well as following up the European Parliament's recommendation, the HR/VP issued on 29 July 2013 the EEAS review.

The Review presents a range of proposals and suggestions from the HR/VP on the organisation and functioning of the EEAS. It is divided into three sections: the organisation of the EEAS, the functioning of the EEAS, and the role of the HR/VP. On the basis of the review process, a number of short-term and medium-term recommendations have been made.

With regard to the European Parliament's specific recommendations addressed to the European Commission in its resolution, the EEAS review 2013 lists a number of short term and long term recommendations that give a reply to some of Parliament's recommendations.

The EEAS review 2013 can be found here:
 http://eeas.europa.eu/library/publications/2013/3/2013_eeas_review_en.pdf
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